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The Aspiring Principals, Generation 2011, have used Term One and the holidays developing focus on conducting a Leadership Inquiry and growing further as learners about Leadership in Schools. This growth and development has been pursued by;

· Confirming an in-school leadership inquiry that is directly relevant to growing the achievement capacity of the school and developing a range of leadership skills in carrying it through. 
Themes being explored include – Data and Leading Change, Maori Achievement, Pasifika Achievement, Teacher Performance, Behaviour for Learning, ICT and Leading Change, Literacy and Leading Change, Numeracy and Leading Change
· Being an Active Member of a Professional Learning Group (PLG) during a local face-to-face hui, within the NAPP 2011 Online community and face-to-face with a Facilitator. During March and April these settings explored the scope of leadership inquiry and the integration of each member’s learning with their schools needs. 
An important part of this has been sharing the growth and development of leadership understandings. Within the Online NAPP 2011 Community all members and facilitators are sharing through their own personal blogs and a range of forums.  
· Understanding School Systems – members have been completing their own self-managed learning about School Contexts. This was the first of four online components members will use to develop their own knowledge, skills and dispositions related to School Administration Systems. 
School contexts explored the range of New Zealand school contexts and placed particular emphasis on learning contexts and the special nature of the principal’s role in self-managing schools. This component linked members with the vast array of School Contexts knowledge available online, explored the range of associated skills and identified relevant principals dispositions  
· NAPP 2011 Hui – on April 18-19 all members met in Auckland for an intense two days exploring themes directly relevant for the next generation of principals. 
These included Culturally Responsive Leadership, Leading Change, Dual Heritage and Diversity, 21st Century and Developing Self. Each PLG led an aspect of online interaction about each session of the Hui and provided impetus for what was a very demanding learning experience for members and facilitators.  

During May and June emphasis will be on members leading their in-school inquiries and completing Understanding School Resourcing – the second of the self-managed learning components about School Systems. 
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